
Wildrose School Community Council Annual Meeting 

Oct.20, 2020 

In attendance: Lynn Wood, Angela Davis, Dana Steward, Christine Hamilton, Jennifer Ferguson, John 

McIvor, Lisa Garrard, Leanne Gunderson, Janice Peake 

1. Principals report  

SCC Principal’s Report October 20 2020 

★ Covid Procedures 

○ School Division Plan has been updated as of October 13 - now titled Covid Response 

Plan (not Re-Entry Plan) and includes extra-curr guidelines as well 

○  https://www.srsd119.ca/ 

○ “Covid fatigue” is real - continue working with students - who are great 

○ Thanks for keeping sick kids home 

○ Each student will receive 2 masks from the school division (At least one for younger 
students who do not require a mask) 

★ Book Fair 

○ Will be virtual - hopefully around PTIs - still waiting to hear from Scholastic 

★ Extra Curricular 

○ Not able to mix cohorts - currently offering ⅚ badminton, ⅞ badminton and 4/5/6 

Animal Lovers Club - All began today 

★ Milk Program 

○ Milk ordered through Bigway - will be brought in by the case and delivered by an EA - 

students will pick up their own - Began today 

★ School Clothing 

○ Entripy - https://wildrosepublicschool.entripyshops.com/ 

■ Have had a few people order and the items look great 

★ Walk-A-Thon 

○ Another great Walk-a-thon! 

○ Up over $14 000 raised 

○ List of activities / items we will use money for attached 

○ Looking to return to “normal” next year 

★ Halloween 

○ Costumes still ok - all day but “celebrate” in afternoon 

○ Costume parade outside at 1:15 

○ Parents may watch from the parking lot with masks and proper social distancing 

○ Treats can be brought but have to be purchased as individually wrapped and 

dropped off by 9:00am October 27 

★ Ceremonies and Celebrations 

○ Remembrance Day, Christmas Concert 

○ Option to have online performances – need to get permission slips signed 

○ Art and writing contests are still available with the Legion 

https://www.srsd119.ca/
https://wildrosepublicschool.entripyshops.com/


 

★ SCC Support 

○ Spectrum Sound finally arrived today to assess the sound field systems - they replaced 

the mic in Leanne’’s room and have taken a list of necessary items and will return to 

upgrade in each classroom 

○ There are school based funds to upgrade other room systems 

○ Cricket Machine is an idea for SCC gift to school 
 

 Issue with vehicles speeding in front of the school 
o Checking about possibility of solar speed sign 

 

Walk-A-Thon Purchases 2020-21 

The purpose of the Walk-A-Thon is to build community and raise funds to support Wild Rose School 

and students.  We hope to augment our students’ school year with a variety of experiences and 

opportunities.  Thanks to the funds raised by the community during our Walk-A-Thon, our school is 

able to do so many things for our students that we may not be able to do without them.  We wanted 

to communicate our plans for this year’s money raised.  This year’s funds will help us: 

 Host a Pancake Breakfast (in the spring – fingers crossed) 

 Offer Student Recognition and Incentives 

 Repair / Replace Sound Field Systems in our classrooms 

 Replace White Boards in our classrooms 

 Create Classroom Budgets so teachers and students can purchase necessary supplies and 

create seasonal / holiday crafts and gifts 

 Purchase student technology 

 Purchase an ipad docking cart 

 Purchase Library Resources 

 Repair / replace score clock in gym 

 Purchase Outdoor Ed Equipment  

 Purchase PE Equipment – Outdoor volleyball net; outdoor soccer nets; replace indoor nets and 

more 

 Buy new uniforms for our sports teams 

 Cover Transportation Expenses for various curricular and extra-curricular activities 

 Christmas Meal and Theatre Expenses 

 Supplement Swimming Lesson Expenses 

 Supplement Ski Trip Expenses 

 Continue to invest in our Outdoor Garden and Learning Space 

 Upgrade playground area for multiple activities   

 Build Sensory Paths (in and outdoors possibly)                  

Obviously with the current Covid restrictions we may not be able to participate in / complete some of 

these experiences this year.  Money not spent this school year will continue to support students in the 

next school year.  Thank you for supporting our school and our students.  Your contributions are 

directly linked to enriching the lives of our students. 



2. Board update – John McIvor 

 Board director evaluation is Nov.2 with Robert Bradford 

 SK School Board Association resolutions 

 Annual General Meeting is in November 

 Now there are 1 or 2 votes per board instead of each board member getting a 

vote 

 Legacy Document 

 Created about Sask Rivers history 

 CUPE – 5 year agreement includes Education Assistants and bus drivers 

 Sask Rivers 10 year strategic plan 

 Early poll is Nov.4 and election is Nov.9 for school board trustees at Wild Rose School 

 

3. Financial Update 

 $773.92 SCC Balance 

 No changes  

 

4. Walk-a-Thon 2019 

 $4,373.16 is left in the school based account 

 $7,028.65 is in the charitable funds savings account 

 Total $11,401.81 remaining 

 

5. Hot lunches 

 Review Boston Pizza hot lunch 

 Decided to provide BP hot lunch for $4 each on Oct.30 – Lynn Wood to organize 

 Angela Davis to buy oranges and drop off at school by Oct.27 for Oct.30 

 What are our Christmas dinner options?  Jenn to check with Jennifer Hingley (new 

superintendent) 

 Some parents willing to get Food Safe Course if it helps 

 

6. Winter Carnival 

 Idea for event in winter 

 Outside so parents can volunteer 

 

7. Next Meeting Tues. Jan.19 at 7 p.m.  


